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Welcome back to the start of our brand new academic year! The children have all arrived back
showing pride, passion, perseverance, participation and partnership in their new classes. They
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have been particularly proud of their new green uniforms. We are delighted to welcome our new

Year 3 teacher Miss Jenine Rogers into our school family. We have also employed Mr Billy Way

as our Sports Coach this year. We are excited about the sporting opportunities we will be able

to offer using his expertise. In the next couple of weeks the children in years 1 -6 will be
bringing home a copy of our ©O06Home/ School Agr ee

read, sign and return these. Our <class teacher
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communi cate messages, information and details
you are signed up to receive these. My email address is: head@lostwithielsch.org if you have

anything you want to share or query. | would also like to invite you to our first Family Friday
session of the year. It will be at 9am on Friday 19 ™ October in the school hall. For those of you
that haven6ét been before we have tea and bi scui
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opportunity to go into class and join in with the learning. | hope you see lots of you there and we
will look to offer these sessions at different times and days throughout the year so that
people get the opportunity to attend.

Warm regards, Kate Webber

Acting Head teacher
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9 February 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

1 am writing to you to update you on the following attendance procedures we have put in place after
agreeing a new attendance policy with the local governing body. Although we know that most families
work really hard to ensure their children are at school every day, on time, average attendance at
Lostwithiel Primary School is below the national average for England. Our school attendance target
this year is 96.5%. We have now created a policy and system for when children’s attendance falls
below 95% We are sharing this with you so that we can ensure the challenging of non-attendance is
fair and consistent. Most children have excelient attendance and we want to thank all those families
who make every effort to support this.

Lostwithiel School will now be referring unauthorised holidays of 10 sessions (5 school days) or more
to Cornwatl Council Education Welfare Service. This will be common practice from Easter 2018. This
decision has been strongly recommended by the Regional Schools Commission, who visited our
school in September and identified absence, particularly term time holidays, as an issue that is
negatively affecting the outcornas of pupil at our school. This has been considered carefully by the
school governors, senior leaders and the Peninsula Learning Trust.

The Department of Education no longer allows headteachers to grant any leave of absence during
term time unless there are exceptional circumstances. If you consider that your request for absence is
exceptional you will need to complete the request from the schoot office. Letters and emails |
requesting holiday will not be accepted. A response will be sent to.you as soon as possible.

if leave is not authorised and you nevertheless withdraw your child from school, the absence will be
recorded as unauthorised absence and you will be committing an offence under the Education Act
1996. We will then refer the matter to Cornwall Council who may decide to take legal action against
you. The Penalty Notice Officer will consider requests when attendance is or would falt to below
94.5%. They will look at your child's current attendance and their attendance of the previous
academic year. You can find further details on this on our website.

A Penalty Notice can be issued under Section 444A and 444B of the Education Act 1996. This
carries a fine of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 days. Failure to pay
the Penalty Notice may result in Court action. Persistent absences not authorised by the school may
result in a prosecution in the Magistrates Court, leading to fines up to £2 500 and/or custodial
sentences. Please note that a Penalty is issued to each parent for each child taken out of school.
Cases of ongoing and entrenched cases of poor attendance are dealt with separately by the school
and EWS. Processes for this can be found on our website.

Celebrating Good Atiendance:

We listened to feedback from parents and pupils last term and will be changing the way we celebrate
good attendance. Instead of weekly class awards which caused concern for some children and
families, we will be introducing a whole school half termly target of 96.5%. If the whole sthool reach
this target, all pupils will celebrate together at the end of the term with a special celebration disco. We
will still pubtish class attendance weekly in the newslstter to raise awareness of class attendance. _

Lostwithiel School is part of the Peninsula Learning T'rust, a company limited by guarantee,
Lo Registered in England and Wales at Unit 18, St Austell Business Park, Treverbyn Road, Carclaze,
Headteacher: Natalie Simmonds St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 4FD. Company number 07565242, An exempt charity.
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